
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith pleases God. 

In fact, Hebrews 11:6 says, άǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛǘ ƛǎ 

ƛƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ DƻŘΦέ  

This pops two questions into my mind: ά²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ 

ŦŀƛǘƘΚέ and ά²Ƙȅ ƛǎ ŦŀƛǘƘ ǎƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǇƭŜŀǎƛƴƎ 

the God who made and redeemed meΚέ 

Faith is getting a picture from God and acting in 

harmony with it. This definition balances the two 

sides of our brains. The intuitive right side of our 

brains downloads a dream from the heart of God; 

often, it is contrary to our natural thinking. 

So faith is really a question of how we use the 

logical, left side of our minds. Do we allow our 

natural thinking to bring doubt and talk us out of 

the dreams God gives, or 

do we harness the linear 

thinking part of our brains 

to map out a way of 

transforming those ideas 

into reality? 

At this stage it becomes 

absolutely essential to 

follow through with 

intentional steps of action. 

²Ŝ ƻŦǘŜƴ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ 

picture from God right away, but we always will get 

enough to initiate. If we do, God will show us more. 

Dr. Martin Luther King puts it this way, άCŀƛǘƘ ƛǎ 

ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǎǘŜǇΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ 

ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎǘŀƛǊŎŀǎŜΦέ ²Ŝ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛǎƴΩǘ 

ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ŀŎǘΧƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛŦŜǎǘȅƭŜΦ 

This is why 2 Corinthians 5:7 says, άCƻǊ ǿŜ ƭƛǾŜ ōȅ 

ōŜƭƛŜǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ōȅ ǎŜŜƛƴƎΦέ {ƻ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ŀǎƪΣ άƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ 

ƭƛŦŜǎǘȅƭŜ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƻǊ ǎƛƎƘǘΚέ 

The very best way to answer this question is to 

determine your level of obedience to the Word of 

God. Complete obedience is the characteristic of 

faith while to pick and choose the verses you 

adhere to is the essence of walking by sight.

/ƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΣ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΧŀƭƭ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ WŜǎǳǎ  

C  H  U  R  C  H     H  I  G  H  L  I  G  H  T  S 
           May,  2018 



Our remaining 
hosting weeks for 

2018 will be August  
5 - 12 and October 

7 - 14.  A few members went to Berlin Congregational 
Church for the monthly coordinators meeting and 

were introduced to Heather Lappe, the newly hired 
director for the Central Connecticut Chapter.  She is 
spirited and enthusiastic and has jumped into the 
ministry 100%.  Please be looking for our sign-up 

sheets for meal volunteers and overnight angles as 
well as a list of food items that will be needed.  

Thank You for your continued support of this minis-
try!!  If you have any questions or would like to be 

more involved, there will be a Family Promise meet-
ing on Wednesday June 6th at 6:30 in the Parlor.  See 
Tom Morrow, Kyle Hildebrand or Dale Brown for more 

information.    

Congratulations to Kate Co-
lon, Matthew Dove, and Chris-

tian Hildebrand on their re-
cent graduations. Kate gradu-
ates from Central Connecticut 
State University with a degree 

in Elementary Education. Matthew completed basic train-
ing and has been shipped back out again to continue with 
his tour and Christian graduates from Mount Saint Mary 
College with an degree in Networking and Web Design. 

Please be keeping them in your prayers as they seek 
Godõs direction for the next season of their lives.

The Mothers Nô Others will be 

having their annual spring ban-

quet on Friday May 11th @ 

6:00pm at J & M in Wolcott. All 

ladies of the church are invited 

to come. Please see Ann Bove or 

Marge Sturgeon with any ques-

tions.  

UPDATE 

Please circle how the name should in appear in the bulletin: In Memory Of  In Honor Of-

Name:________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Given By:______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please be mindful that payment is expected at sign-up so that the flower committee has enough money to cover cost of 
the flowers.  Checks can be made out to Bridge Community Church. Please mark in memo ñfor Fatherôs Day Flowersò. 

Thanks so much for your cooperation. Your friendly Flower Committee 

The Flower Committee will be purchasing Blue and White Carnations in Honor of/In Memory of, your 

father.  The cost is $1.00 per carnation.  There is a sign -up sheet on the church bulletin board, you 

may call Michele in the office 860-583-352 with your request or send in this form by June 3rd.  

To Our Church Family, We 

canôt thank you enough for 

all you did to make ñPaulôs 

Celebration of Lifeò so spe-

cial and beautiful.  

Thank You to all who set up 

and cleaned up!!  

Thank you to all who made such delicious food, desserts and 

punch! 

Thank you for making everything look so beautiful with the 

flowers and the tables! 

Especially thank you for your love and support! 

So many people commented on how warm and inviting our 

church is and how the they couldnôt believe how much our 

church family did!!!! 

We surely felt the love! 

 

Thank you from the bottom our hearts! 

Blessings, 

April and Family 

 
Childrenõs Day is June 3rd during the 10:30 service.  
This year the Youth Choir will also be performing 
the play: òMalice in the Palace!ó  This is the true sto-
ry of a young women many years ago who stood up 
for her people and for what is right; honoring God, 

even in the face of death. 
 

Quarterly Business Meeting is 

Wednesday May 30th at 

7:00pm in the church social 

hall. 




